

Canberra Health Services

Secretary C/o HSU State Office, Level 2 109 Pitt Street Sydney NSW 2000

secretary@hsu.asn.au mark.jay@hsu.asn.au rosalie.connor@hsu.asn.au

Dear Secretary,

Proposed Decommissioning of Electron Microscope - Anatomical Pathology

In accordance with the relevant consultations provisions of the relevant enterprise agreements in Canberra Health Services (CHS), where there are proposals by the ACT Public Service to introduce change in work practice or work organisation within a Directorate the head of service will consult with the affected employees and relevant unions.

What is the proposed change?

The attached Consultation paper details the proposed decommissioning of the Electron Microscope in Anatomical Pathology.

Next steps?

To allow staff and unions a genuine opportunity to contribute to and influence the decision-making process prior to any changes being formalised, the consultation period for the proposed organisational structure will be 14 days commencing from Friday 17 September 2021 to 1 October 2021.

Furthermore, meetings with affected staff will be held to discuss the proposed changes and allow staff to ask any questions and contribute further to the decision-making process.

If you have any further questions regarding the proposed restructure, please contact Executive Director Dr Glenn Edwards on 5124 2891 or email actpathologyed@act.gov.au

Yours sincerely

Whee of

Maree Jones

HR Business Partner - Medical Services & CAS

People & Culture

Canberra Health Services | ACT Government

Phone: 0435 510 232 | Email: maree.jones@act.gov.au
Level 1 Building 23, Canberra Hospital
PO Box 11, WODEN ACT 2606

17-9-2021